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 ELMWOOD PARK BOARD OF RECREATION

MINUTES OF REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

April 23, 2018
Prior to the start of the meeting the following statement of compliance was read:

Now therefore be advised that the notice requirements of this meeting have been satisfied by providing an annual notice of posting a schedule of such meetings in a conspicuous place in the Municipal Building and by filing a copy of such schedule in the office of the Municipal Clerk which said notices were filed or provided on November 29, 2017.
The meeting was called to order at 7:33 p.m.
Board Members Present : Robert Burke, Glen Pettigano, George Shamah, Wallace Nowosielecki  (7:41), Lori Sproviero, Peter Scolaro.
Board Members Absent: Santo Scarpulla
Recreation Department :  Donna Puglisi
Council Liaison:  Sandy Balistrieri
A motion was made by George Shamah to approve the Meeting Minutes from the March 26, 2018 meeting.  Motion seconded by  Lori Sproviero
	
	RB
	GP
	GS
	WN
	LS
	PS
	SS

	YES
	X
	X
	X
	A
	X
	X
	A

	NO
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	ABSTAIN
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


A motion was made by Lori Sproviero to open the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by Robert Burke.
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Since there were no members from the public who wanted to speak, a motion was made by Lori Sproviero to close the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by George Shamah.
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A motion was made by Lori Sproviero to open the work portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by George Shamah.
	
	RB
	GP
	GS
	WN
	LS
	PS
	SS

	YES
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	A

	NO
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	ABSTAIN
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Director’s Report:  
Summer Camp registration is ongoing. There are 152 registered so far. We are way ahead of last year’s number at this time. 
The Mayor and Donna went to Spencer Savings Bank to solicit money for a Softball Scoreboard. They donated the entire amount, $6,420. They also bought a table for Community Day and donated $450 for the rides for Community Day. We are also taking donations from other businesses.
George asked if there is going to be a Summer Hockey Program. Donna said that Ken is supposed to take over, but he has not contacted Donna yet. Peter asked if there was any news about the Hockey Dinner. Donna said no.

Donna added that the Bandshell has started to go up. Thanks to Joe Sanzari and his crew. Glen asked if there were any plans to use the bandshell. Donna said that she had hoped that it would be kicked off on Community Day, but it probably won’t be done in time. It still needs the roof and some other items. But, we will have a celebration soon.

Recreation Liaison Report- Sandy Balistrieri:

She attended Baseball and Softball’s Opening Day.  It was nice. She asked when we can expect the Softball scoreboard to be put up. Donna said about 4-6 weeks.

Old Business:
Basketball Awards Dinner: The Basketball Awards Dinner will be held this Thursday, April 26. It will begin at 6:30pm. Sandy mentioned that the EP Police Department will be holding a meet and greet that day. 

Bandshell:  Already covered

New Business:

Community Day: Donna said that we are doing ok in regards to Community Day. Donations are fairly slim this year. About 10 businesses and a couple of non profits have signed up so far. Lori asked how much a table costs. Donna said that it is $100 for businesses and free for non profits. Donna said that we send a letter out to every business in town. Lori would like a copy of the letter. She would like to give it to someone. 

Glen asked if there is any news about hiring the new person. Sandy said that there is a contract issue, but there will be a meeting with the white collar union. 

Commissioner Reports:
Peter Scolaro: Progress

Lori Sproviero : Progress

Bob Burke: Progress

Glen Pettigano: Progress

Wallace Nowosielecki:  Ditto
George Shamah: Representatives from the Bombers and the Little League met with Donna and Keith to discuss the possibility of the Library using the Hut while they are undergoing renovations to their building. The Library would use the bottom of the Hut temporarily. Donna said that it would be used as a satellite library.  Because the Library is looking for a place in town, Keith asked the Construction Official and Donna for suggestions  and they thought that the Hut would work well. We could take out the half wall, paint and put in new floors and air conditioning. When the Library is done using the space, it will be all fixed up for the Rec’s use. We could use it for Summer Camp or other programs. Lori asked why the Library can’t use the All Purpose room at the Municipal Building. She was told that that room no longer exists. Bob asked how much the renovations will cost. Donna said that we will have to hire a contractor, but it probably shouldn’t be too much. About $6,000 -$7,000 for construction and $3,000 for the floors. Bob said that the plumbing and electric is a mess there so the hut may need more work. Bob asked if this usage will affect Baseball and Football. George said no. They use the upstairs portion of the building. Wally asked when the Library would begin using the space. Donna said starting September or October. Lori wanted to know if the Library offered to split the cost of renovations with us. Donna said no. Donna added that it is a done deal. Sandy said that she had not heard it mentioned at a Council Meeting. Glen asked if the Library could approach the schools. Lori said that they are very crowded. Glen said that a lot of people rely on the computers at the Library. Bob was doubtful that the hut’s electrical system could handle all the computers. George, Glen and Lori think that since the plan is not finalized yet, we should ask the Library to chip in to help defray the expense. They asked Sandy to ask the Library to chip in when the issue comes up at the Council Meeting.
There being no further business, a motion was made by Lori Sproviero  to close the work portion of the Meeting . Motion seconded by Peter Scolaro.
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A motion was made by Lori Sproviero  to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by Wally Nowosielecki .
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The meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm.
